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THIS WEEK’S PARSHA QUESTIONS
Printed copies are available in the lobby.

On Shabbat,
the shul elevator will operate 
in Shabbat mode as follows: 

Friday:
7:00-8:30 p.m.

Shabbat:
8:15 a.m.-12:30 p.m.; 1:30-2:30 p.m.; 

7:30-9:05 p.m.

Is the Eruv Up?  Call the Eruv Hotline 
before Shabbat: 201-530-0222

Shop Amazon 
& Support Beth Aaron 

Go to 
www.bethaaron.org/amazon 

and click on the Amazon link to start 
your online shopping. 

Contact Beth Aaron at
office@bethaaron.org

CONGREGATION BETH AARON ANNOUNCEMENTS
Parshat Pinchas	                                          July 14-15, 2017                              21 Tammuz 5777

SHABBAT TIMES
Friday, July 14
Plag Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 6:40 p.m.
Earliest Candles: 6:55 p.m.
Early Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 7:00 p.m.
Latest Candles: 8:09 p.m.
Zman Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 
   8:15 p.m. 
 
Shabbat, July 15
Hashkama Minyan: 7:30 a.m. 
Nach shiur: 8:20 a.m. 
Main Minyan: 8:45 a.m.
Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 9:19 a.m.
Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m.
Sisterhood Book Club: 5:00 p.m., at the 
   Zeidel home, 169 Carlton Terrace
Daf Yomi: 6:40 p.m. 
Women’s Learning: 6:40 p.m., in the shul  
   Social Hall, Shmuel Aleph, chapter 4, led  
   by Rivka Herzfeld and Mollie Fisch
Meir Hirsch’s shiur: 6:50 p.m. 
Mincha: 7:50 p.m., followed by Seudah  
  Shlishit in honor of those completing  
   Masechet Beitzah as part of the Daf  
   ha-Shavua program 
Maariv: 9:09 p.m.
Havdalah: 9:18 p.m. 

Earliest Candles on Friday, July 21:  
   6:51 p.m.
Latest Candles on Friday, July 21:  
   8:04 p.m.

DEDICATIONS

On behalf of Congregation Beth Aaron, we express our thanks to these donors:
• Esther & Myron Chaitovsky, a Valance on the Kol ha-Ne’arim Chuppah
• Ellen & Richard Gertler, a Support Pillar on the Kol ha-Ne’arim Chuppah
• Marianne Gorlyn & David Goldberg, a Corner Pillar on the Kol ha-Ne’arim Chuppah
• Esther & Josh Klavan, a Valance on the Kol ha-Ne’arim Chuppah
• Rachelle & Chaim Mandelbaum, a Valance on the Kol ha-Ne’arim Chuppah
• Lynn & Dov Silverberg, a Support Pillar on the Kol ha-Ne’arim Chuppah
• Marilyn Zeidel, a Support Pillar on the Kol ha-Ne’arim Chuppah

To dedicate a section of the Kol ha-Ne’arim Chuppah, please contact Myron Chaitovsky,  
myron.chaitovsky@gmail.com.  For other donations to the shul, contact 1st Vice President Steven 
Hoenig, hoenig67@gmail.com.

CONDOLENCES TO

• Steven Hoenig, on the passing of his beloved mother, Frieda Hoenig. Shiva will be observed through  
   Sunday morning, July 16, at the Skurnik home, 339 Midwood Road, Woodmere, NY.  On Sunday, a  
   Shacharit minyan will be held at 8:30 a.m. 

This week’s announcements are sponsored by Lamdeinu.
For information on their schedule of classes, see page 4 and go to lamdeinu.org.   

Study in depth; be inspired!

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF JULY 16
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri

16 17 18 19 20 21

Earliest Tallit 4:38 4:39 4:40 4:41 4:41 4:42

Shacharit 6:30 MS
7:15 MS
8:00 MS
8:45 MS

5:40 SH
6:20 BM
7:10 BM
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:40 SH
6:20 BM
7:10 BM
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

Mincha 1:45 BM

Mincha/
Maariv

8:10 MS 8:10 BM 8:10 BM 8:10 BM 8:10 BM 6:40 BM
7:00 MS
8:10 SH

Maariv 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM

KEY: MS = Main Shul  BM = Beit Midrash  SH = Social Hall

MAZAL TOV TO

• Marcia & Sam Kaplan, on the birth of a granddaughter, born to their children Sharona & Rabbi Aryeh 
   Kaplan of Los Angeles. Mazal Tov also to Sharona’s parents, Harriet & Mel Salzman, former Beth  
   Aaron members who made aliyah. 
• The Beth Aaron members who have completed the study of Masechet Beitzah as part of the Daf  
   ha-Shavua program: Danny Baer, David Barach, Ira Bauman, Rich Feldman, Ken Goffstein, David  
   Goldberg, Ely Goldberg, Mordy Goldberg, Yair Hindin, Judah Isaacs, Naftali Levin, Sam Kaplan, David  
   Krohn, Chaim Mandelbaum, Mindy Mellul, Shelly Mermelstein, Isaac Novick, Lenny Presby, Rabbi  
   Larry Rothwachs, David Rubin, David Schnaidman, Philip Stein, and Meylekh Viswanath.   

HIGH HOLIDAY SEATING
Requests may now be submitted for High Holiday seats. Please note that after Sunday, August 6, we 
will no longer hold seats for their “prior year” occupants. Please be sure to submit your reservations, 
with payment in full, on a timely basis. No shul member will be turned away due to a lack of funds.

For details and to request seats, please go to www.bethaaron.org/seats. Please note that you must
sign into your account or you will be charged non-member prices. For those wishing to pay by check,
please mail your completed reservation form along with any necessary payments to the shul.
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SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Please note: The Youth Minyan is on hiatus until Shabbat, August 19.

The Sisterhood Book Club will discuss The Betrayers, by David 
Bezmozgis, this Shabbat, July 15, at 5:00 p.m., at the home of 
Marilyn Zeidel, 169 Carlton Terrace. For more information, contact 
Diane Fogel, difogel@aol.com. 

This Sunday, July 16, at 6:45 p.m., Meylekh Viswanath will discuss 
a Shabbat he recently spent with the Bnei Noah of Vishakapatnam 
on the eastern coast of India. Most of the Bnei Noah are former 
Christians who were dissatisfied with the contradictions they see 
in the Christian understanding of Biblical sources and look instead 
to the Hebrew Bible and to the Jewish view of the obligations of 
Gentiles.  

Next Shabbat, July 22, at 5:30 p.m., the Sisterhood will hold the 
next in its series of annual summer Potluck Seudah Shlishit events 
at the Teitelbaum home, 181 Cherry Lane. To sign up, go to http://
bit.ly/2c3vSOF or visit PerfectPotluck.com and locate the schedule by 
coordinator last name (Weisinger) and password (sisterhood). Please 
let L’via Weisinger know if you are coming but NOT bringing food 
(that’s OK!) so there is an accurate count of how many people to 
expect in addition to those who sign up online on the Potluck 
website. Please pay attention to which items women have indicated 
they will be bringing so that repeat dishes are minimized and there is 
less waste. This is an event for women only, so please make other 
arrangements for children. For questions, to RSVP, or if you have 
trouble signing up, please contact lweisinger18@gmail.com. 
 
“Siyum and Sausage: A Nine Days Event” will be held on Tuesday, 
July 25, at 7:00 p.m., at the home of David Goldberg, 180 Cherry 
Lane. This outdoor BBQ event for men only will feature a range of 
grilled sausages and BBQ sides, following a siyum on Masechet 
Pesachim by a chaburah. The cost is $36.  Register online at  
www.bethaaron.org/siyumsausage.

Enjoy Kosher Catch’s “Fish & Chips” at Beth Aaron on Thursday, July 
27, from 5:00 to 8:00 p.m. Kosher Catch is New England’s freshest 
kosher fish company.  Menu details and prices are available at 
www.bethaaron.org/event/fishandchips.

On Sunday, July 30, at 7:00 p.m., the documentary “Here One Day” 
will be screened at the shul. The film -- about mental illness, suicide, 
and family -- will be introduced by Rabbi Rothwachs and followed by 
a Q&A session led by producer/director Kathy Leichter. Thank you to 
our sponsors, Aliza & Kal Staiman.  To add your name to the list of 
sponsors, go to www.bethaaron.org/event/here-one-day.html.

The Men’s Club First Annual Fishing Trip will take place on Sunday, 
August 6, from 5:00 to 9:00 p.m. We will meet at 4:45 p.m. at the 
Shamrock Charterboat, Fort Slocum Dock, 43 Harbor Lane, New 
Rochelle, NY. The cost, which includes equipment and bait, is $42 per 
adult and $25 per child under 12. Register at www.bethaaron.org/
event/fishing17.

Yasher koach to the Chevra Daf Yomi who will be completing their 
study of Masechet Bava Batra this Monday, July 17.  Please join 
them in a court of law when they begin their study of Masechet 
Sanhedrin this Tuesday, July 18, at 9:45 p.m. 

Rabbi Sam Frankel was not well last Shabbat when he was 
scheduled to present a lecture on “Mindfulness and Judaism.” He 
apologizes for any inconvenience and plans to offer the talk in the 
near future.    

A new Bikur Cholim rotation list is being set up. Visiting pairs usually 
go to the hospital on a Shabbat afternoon, approximately once every 
three months.  If you are interested in joining the group and 
becoming part of the next six-month cycle, if you have questions 
about Bikur Cholim, or if you want to come along on a trial run, 
please contact Diane Fogel, 201-837-0651, difogel@aol.com.

The Daf ha-Shavua evening shiur schedule for the summer has 
changed to a twice-a-week format – Monday and Wednesday 
evenings. The shiur starts at 8:55 p.m. and continues until 9:25 p.m.  
The Sunday morning 7:55 a.m. chazara shiur will remain as 
scheduled.

Sisterhood condolence cards are available from the office for $8 
each or $50 for 10. To order, please contact Judi at the office,  
office@bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210. 

Sisterhood can arrange for bags of candy for smachot at a cost of $1 
per bag. Two weeks’ notice is appreciated. To order the bags, please 
contact Lisa Breen, 201-966-8958. 

WEEKLY SHIURIM 

• Daf Yomi: For Daf Yomi shiurim and resources in Teaneck, go to 
   www.teaneckshuls.org/daf/. 
• Daf Yomi shiur: Monday-Thursday evenings, at 9:45 p.m.
• Daf ha-Shavua: Mondays and Wednesdays at 8:55 p.m.  Sunday  
   morning chazara shiur at 7:55 a.m. on the previous week’s daf. 
• Tanya shiur by Rabbi Moshe Rosenberg: Tuesdays at 9:00 p.m. 
• Rabbi Rothwachs’ Sanhedrin shiur: ON HIATUS FOR THE SUMMER
• Morning Mishna Chabura: Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 7:00 a.m.;  
   Monday, Thursday: 6:55 a.m.

NEED A PASSWORD FOR THE BETH AARON WEBSITE? 

Do you need a password to log-in to BethAaron.org?  Just go to 
bethaaron.org/password and type in your e-mail address for a link 
to be sent to you. If the email you entered isn’t registered with the 
website, it won’t recognize you. Contact office@bethaaron.org with 
the e-mail address you would like in your profile so we can update it. 

MEN’S CLUB KIDDUSH

This Shabbat, there will not be a Kiddush following the Main 
minyan because there were no sponsors. The weekly Kiddushim 
cannot be successful without support from the kehilla.

If you are celebrating a simcha, commemorating a yahrtzeit, or 
simply want to say “thank you,” consider sponsoring an upcoming 
Kiddush. To become a sponsor, go to www.bethaaron.org/kiddush. 
For questions, contact Ari Gononsky at kiddush@bethaaron.org.

Volunteers Needed	
Volunteers are needed to help update the shul database.  Work 
can be done at home. Easy typing in Hebrew is required for some 
of the updates, but please volunteer whether or not you are 
comfortable typing in Hebrew. Chesed hours will be given to high 
school volunteers. Contact Judi, office@bethaaron.org. Thank you 
in advance for your help. 

PARNAS HAYOM

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a 
yahrtzeit, in the zechut of a refuah shelaima, or in honor of a 
simcha, a birthday or any other occasion. Each week’s dedications 
are prominently displayed in the shul lobby and sent out to the 
membership via email. For more information, or to sign up, please 
go to www.bethaaron.org/parnashayom.
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COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CareOne needs volunteers for a minyan. On Friday evening, Mincha 
will be at 7:00 p.m. On Shabbat, Shacharit will be at 9:00 a.m., 
Mincha at 8:15 p.m., and Maariv at 9:12 p.m.  

This Shabbat, July 15, at 6:55 p.m., at Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 
West Englewood Avenue, Dr. Eugene Korn will offer a pre-Mincha 
shiur, “The ‘Halakhah’ of Gentile Hatred.”

On Shabbat afternoons, July 15 and 22 and August 12, at the Young 
Israel of Teaneck, 868 Perry Lane, there will be a Shabbat Afternoon 
Speakers’ Series.  At 5:00 p.m., this Shabbat, July 15, Lauren 
Bruckner will discuss “How to Seamlessly Integrate Self-Regulation 

BETH AARON YOUTH and JUNIOR HIGH

Groups for Nursery-2nd grade begin Shabbat mornings at 9:30 a.m. 
and continue until the end of the davening in the Main Minyan.

Davening for 3rd-5th graders (Jr. Congregation) begins at 9:30 a.m. 
At 10:10 a.m., all 3rd-5th graders are invited for parsha, Kiddush, 
and games until the end of davening in the Main Minyan.

Those interested in taking part in “Banim Mitpalelim,” enabling 
broader participation of boys between the ages of 7-12 in leading 
the conclusion of davening on Shabbat mornings, may sign up using 
the online form or by contacting Mark Staum, Menachem Kravetz or 
Jason David, directly.

For more information about youth programs, please contact Beth 
Aaron Youth Directors Erica and Jason David, 732-618-9473,  
youth@bethaaron.org. 

Strategies into Daily Life: Simple Tips and Tricks for Parents.” At 6:40 
p.m. on Shabbat, July 22, Rabbi Daniel Fridman’s topic will be “Bnai 
Yosef and Tzlafchad:  A Case Study in Compromise in our Age of 
Polarization.” At 5:00 p.m. on Shabbat, August 12, Aliza Weinberg 
will speak on “לדוד ד׳ אורי וישעי -- David: King, Sweet Singer of Israel 
and Master of Teshuva.“

This Sunday, July 16, at Congregation Bnai Yeshurun, 641 West 
Englewood Avenue, following the 8:10 p.m. Mincha, Rabbi Jonathan 
Rietti will discuss “Shmirat ha-Loshon: God’s System for Protecting 
our Imperfections.”

This Tuesday, July 18, at 7:30 p.m., at Ben Porat Yosef, East 243
Frisch Court, Paramus, Refa’enu will hold its peer-led mood disorder
support groups for those with a disorder (depression, bipolar), 
as well as for their loved ones. Groups meet on the first and third 
Tuesdays of every month, with no reservations required. For more 
information go to www.refaenu.org or contact dena@refaenu.org.

On Wednesdays, July 19 and 26, at 7:30 p.m., at the Young Israel of 
Fort Lee, 1610 Parker Avenue, Fort Lee, Rabbi Hayyim Angel will 
offer a summer learning series, “The Interface of Traditional and 
Academic Bible Study.”

This Wednesday, July 19, at 7:00 p.m., at Congregation Beth 
Abraham, 396 New Bridge Road, Bergenfield, The Aisle: A Path 
toward Financial Fidelity will hold a free program, “Soon, Mine 
+ Yours = Ours,” that includes a dinner and an evening of games 
focused on recognizing the importance of “shalom kesef” for the 
engaged and newly-married. For reservations, contact Theaisle@
ezrah.org.

This Thursday, July 20, at 7:15 p.m., at Congregation Beth Abraham,
396 New Bridge Road, Bergenfield (please note the location change),
the Summer Girls Learning Initiative will meet; this week’s presenter
is Yael Weil. The program is an opportunity for high school girls to 
spend time with peers and have some exciting Torah learning
experiences. Classes will be offered by dynamic presenters from
local yeshivot. SGLI is sponsored by NCSY and supported by Bruriah,
Maayanot, and Frisch. There is a $5 suggested donation, which
includes  food. For more information, please contact Dr. Aliza
Frohlich, afrohlich613@gmail.com.

This Thursday, July 20, at 8:30 p.m., at Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 
389 West Englewood Avenue, Rabbi Tavi Koslowe will offer a parsha 
shiur, “Who Is the Ir Miklat Meant to Protect?

On Shabbat, July 22, at Congregation Bnai Yeshurun, 641 West 
Englewood Avenue, Dr. Mordechai Kedar will be the Scholar-in-
Residence.  On Shabbat morning, at about 10:40 a.m., he will speak 
on “Flawed Intelligence Assessments and Mistaken Policies Resulting 
from Cultural Differences.”  On Shabbat afternoon, at 6:50 p.m., his 
topic will be “Trump and the Middle East – What Can We Expect?” 
Following the 7:50 p.m. Mincha, he will discuss “Understanding 
Tanakh Better through Arabic.”

On Monday, July 24, at 5:00 p.m., at the Center for Jewish History, 
15 West 16th Street, New York City, and on Tuesday, July 25, and 
Wednesday, July 26, from 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., at the Museum 
of Jewish Heritage, 36 Battery Place, New York City, there will be a 
Holocaust Education Conference sponsored by Project Witness. For 
more information, go to www.projectwitness.org/teacher-training.

On Tuesday, July 25, at 6:15 p.m., at the Jewish Center of Teaneck, 
70 Sterling Place, Nechamacomfort, a nonprofit, nondenominational 
group helping families who have experience infant and pregnancy 
loss, is holding an evening of remembrance, comfort, and renewal.  A 

SUMMER YOUTH LEADERS
The Beth Aaron Youth Department needs you! Boys and girls 
going into 7th grade through post-high school are needed to lead 
Shabbat morning youth groups during the summer. Make extra 
money over the summer, gain experience working with children, 
and have a great time. If you are interested, please contact Beth 
Aaron Youth Directors Erica and Jason David, 732-618-9473,  
youth@bethaaron.org. 

Please note that we can operate safe and effective youth groups 
over the summer only if we have enough qualified group leaders. 
If we do not have enough group leaders, we will have to modify 
the structure of our current Shabbat morning youth groups.

perfecting perfection: of circumcision, 
earrings, and plastic surgery
Summer Series: Wednesdays at 8:45 p.m. 

Yossie Cohen is a pre-med Yeshiva College graduate with a degree 
in biology. He is currently in his third year of study at RIETS, with 
a focus on medical halacha. He serves as an RA for renowned 
Rosh Yeshiva and author Rav David Bleich. Please note that each 
program is a stand-alone topic.

July 19: Definition of חולה and Psychological Pain
July 26: Ethics of Risky Procedures
August 2: Conclusion: Circumcision, Earrings, and Plastic Surgery

To sponsor the series or an individual program, go to 
www.bethaaron.org/event/summer-series-perfecting-perfection.
html or contact office@bethaaron.org.
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Lawrence L. Shafier, CLU®, ChFC® 
Insurance  Employee Benefit Funding 

 Estate Conservation Strategies

1270 Avenue of the Americas #1000
New York, NY 10020
Tel.: 212-817-3878
Fax: 212-489-2367

lawrence.shafier@prudential.com

 0289810-00001-00
(advertisement)

CONGREGATION BETH AARON
950 Queen Anne Road     Teaneck, NJ 07666

Phone: 201-836-6210
www.bethaaron.org            office@bethaaron.org

Laurence Rothwachs, Rabbi                                                         Isaac Hagler, President 

LAMDEINU: Study in depth. Be inspired. 
Summer 2017 Semester

For class details or to register, go to lamdeinu.org. 
Rachel Friedman, Dean      

Lamdeinu at Congregation Beth Aaron
(advertisement)

Advanced Talmud
Emotions in Halakhah

Educating our Children for a 
New Reality

Parshat HaShavua

Calamity and Consolation
Rabbinic Responses to 

Destruction 
The Sin of Shiva Asar 

B’Tammuz

siyum will start promptly at 6:45 p.m. and will be followed by a BBQ.  
For more information and to register, go to Nechamacomfort.com.

On Wednesday, July 26, at 8:00 p.m., at Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 
389 West Englewood Avenue, the 5th Annual Community-Wide 
Yoetzet Halacha event, “Jewish Women’s Journey Through Life,” 
focusing on mind, body, and soul, will feature panelists Shera 
Dubitsky, Rebbetzin Bassie Taubes, and Yoetzet Halacha Shoshana 
Samuels. After each panelist explores perspectives and tools from 
her years of experience of service with our community, Dr. Rayzel 
Yaish will moderate a Q&A session. All women of all ages and stages 
are invited to attend. For more information and to RSVP, please visit 
www.rinat.org/yoetzetevent2017.

On Shabbat, July 29, at 5:00 p.m., at the home of Lois Blumenfeld & 
Dr. Norman Sohn, 1358 Sussex Road, AMIT Hindy Weinstock Geula 
Chapter will hold its Summer Afternoon Tea. Tikvah Wiener, Head 
of School, The Idea School, will speak on “Imagining Grief: Preparing 
for Tisha b’Av.” For more information or to register online, go to 
www.amitchildren.org/GeulaChapterTea or contact Genene Kaye,  
genenek@amitchildren.org.

From August 21 to 25 (please note new dates), Areyvut is holding 
a summer chesed camp, 5 Days/5 Ways, for middle school 
students.  The camp will offer craft projects, activities, and trips 
to enable participants to learn about different Jewish values and 
then use those values to make the world a better place.  For more 
information, please go to www.areyvut.org/whats_new/?id=253 or 
contact Daniel Rothner, daniel@areyvut.org, 201-244-6702.

Project Ometz supports parents of children with mental illness. 
Information about the organization, a project of Congregation Bnai 
Yeshurun, can be found at www.projectometz.org.

The Kof-K, 201 The Plaza, now offers a minyan for mincha at 1:45 
p.m. on weekdays.

Project Ezrah has recently introduced an Interest Free Loan Program 
(IFLP). The IFLP is intended to help people with unexpected expenses 
(i.e., collapsed roof, unusual car repair, etc.). For more information,  
please contact Robert Hoenig, robert@ezrah.org. 

Teaneck singles are invited to get together for Shabbat meals.  Just 
contact TeaneckEatandGreet@gmail.com by Wednesday to indicate 
which meals you would like to join.

TOO HOT TO CARRY ANYTHING TO SHUL?
Tired of carrying anything to shul? Tefillin, tallit bag, siddur, 
seforim, dress shoes, a sweater or shawl? Have a chavruta, go to a 
shiur, or learn with Lamdeinu? 

Join the shul members who already have solved the problem 
by renting a locker! The annual rental fee is $100 per fiscal year 
(July 1 to June 30).  To rent a locker, please contact the shul 
office, office@bethaaron.org. Feel free to contact Isaac Hagler, 
isaachagler@gmail.com, with any further questions. 

COMMUNITY LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES  

On Wednesday nights, at 8:15 p.m., at Congregation Bnai Yeshurun, 
641 West Englewood Avenue, Rav Yaakov Werblowsky will offer a 
Summer Kollel on “Melachim: The Torah’s View on Kings in Tanakh, 
Halacha, and Hashkafa.”

Congregation Keter Torah, 600 Roemer Avenue, presents Torah in 
the AM on Tuesdays and Thursdays: 9:05 a.m. -- Chavura studying 
Sefer Shemot; 9:45 a.m. -- Gemara Berakhot 2a, with Rabbi 
Menachem Meier.

From Monday, July 24, to Wednesday, August 2, at Congregation 
Beth Abraham, 396 New Bridge Road, Bergenfield, Rabbi Aryeh 
Leibowitz, Ra’m at Yeshivat Sha’alvim, will offer a “Nine-Day Kollel” 
for high school and college-aged men.  The program includes 
Shacharit, case studies in halacha, breakfast, morning seder followed 
by a Gemara shiur, and lunch. There is no charge for registrants. 
Night shiurim are open to the entire community.  Details of shiurim 
are at https://goo.gl/vehnWL. For more information, to request a 
chavruta or to register, contact Bergenfieldkollel@gmail.com.

The Amud Yomi shiur meets weeknights at 9:30 p.m. at 
Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue. For more 
information, please contact Mordechai Ungar, 201-741-3920,  
m_ungar@yahoo.com. 

Were you koveah time to learn today?  Learn what you want, at 
the pace you want, when you want!  Join for free at Koveah.org, a 
project of Yeshiva University Center for the Jewish Future.
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